Class of 1999

Executive Committee

Quarterly Conference Call 

6 November 2007

Present: Kevin, Michelle, Dave, Jeff, Rex, Meg, Danni

1. Reunion Update 

Reunion planning is going well.  A schedule is in place, and the committee is starting to put together the participation plan.   East Wheelock will be our dormitory residence.  Questions about reunion planning can be directed to Jeff.

2. Awards Committee Update

Danni reported that the subcommittee has established the name, criteria, and a web page to accept nominations.  There will be an article about the award in the upcoming newsletter, and it was announced in the class email.  Nominations will be accepted through February 15, 2008. The committee and volunteers will deliberate and gather more information, making a decision by the end of March.  An announcement of the winner will be made in the Class Notes/Newsletter/Email, and the award will be presented at a ceremony at reunion.  

3. Tucker fellow update


Dave reported that we are going to receive profiles of candidates this week and our selection is due back one week from today.  We will have 3-5 days to collect EC opinions by email, and will notify the Tucker Foundation on Tuesday.  Once we select our recipient, we’ll receive updates from them about their fellowship.   The two fellows will be asked to give a short presentation at the reunion. Rex reminded the group that it may be difficult to entice students to stay on campus for the Commencement & Reunion period.

4, Linked in signups

We have 80 classmates in the group so far.  Discussion followed as to whether we wanted to do a major push to encourage more classmates to join.  For the short term, we will continue to plug the group in the newsletter and e-mails; in the longer run, we might try running e-mail address against LinkedIn to see who is already a member.

5. Affiliate programs

Jeff reported that we have received$30 to date from Amazon from our affiliate programs. There is a plug in the next newsletter issue that encourages classmates to use the affiliates when doing shopping during the holiday season.  Some discussion followed as to how much we should continue to market the affiliates and the consensus was that we will continue to market the programs in the class e-mails and will likely tie in Travelocity to reunion communications. Currently, we have not set a review schedule for our participation with each affiliate.

A discussion followed about employing some tracking software to allow us to better understand traffic on our site. We will follow up with Evan to put a program in place on both the class and reunion websites.  

The committee accepted the dues committee’s proposal to join the “ivysports” affiliate program, which has the strongest tie to Dartmouth of any program yet and will earn us a 10% commission. Michelle will complete the paperwork to become an affiliate.

6. Baby card project 

Meg reported that she has completed production of a congratulatory card to send to classmates with new babies. She has a handful that she is going to send out now and then will continue to send them out when hears of a birth announcement.   

7. Missing classmates project 

Jessica has continued to update the “missing classmates” on the website (classmates for whom we do not have a valid e-mail address).  We have another group of bounced emails and we will continue to promote the list and ask people to report their friends in order to keep people in touch. 

8. Class Elections & Online Voting 

We will be holding an election at reunion for the next group of leaders for the class.  At COW this year, one volunteer who was a webmaster said that the system he developed for holding elections on campus would be available to alumni soon.  Currently, you have to be in Hanover and pay dues to cast a vote for members of the EC. If we wanted to, we could employ this new online system to allow classmates who are unable to make it to Hanover for reunion to participate in elections. However, this will require a proposal to change the constitution, and we would need to operate the 2008 meeting according to current rules to make an amendment to the constitution.  A quorum is 10% of the living members of the class; to make a constitutional changes requires a 2/3 majority of those who vote (only those who have paid dues are eligible to vote). 

The group agreed that we should pursue making changes to allow as many people as possible to participate in elections.  Michelle proposes the formation of a subcommittee of the EC to review the constitution and propose amendments that the EC adopts and presents to the class at the meeting at reunion.   

Jeff, Rex, and Kevin volunteered to serve on the subcommittee; anyone who was not on the call but interested in participating is welcome to serve.

9. Other business


Honorary Classmates

Rex reported that the adopted (honorary) members of the class are receiving solicitations and dues notices.  Rex has talked to adopted members of other classes and they feel obligated to pay dues because they don’t want to seem ungrateful and suggests that we should stop soliciting the adopted members of our class.

Some discussion followed as to whether this was logistically possible given that the College prepares many mailings as well as a discussion as to whether we should continue to solicit adopted members.  After some discussion as to the appropriateness of solicitation and whether we should apologize via a letter for past solicitations, the issue was tabled for future discussion.  

Developing a relationship with the 09’s

Michelle received a message from Rembert Brown, the vice-president of the Class of 2009.  His class currently has a 50 year connection with the ‘59s.  They’ve enjoyed their connection with the class of 1959 but would like to foster relationships with younger alumni as well.  Ideas Brown suggested were a panel/luncheon in April, connecting with alumni when abroad or during internships. While our participation would be a formal connection facilitated by the Office of Alumni Relations, the programs and activities that are a part of the partnership are not set in stone.  

Given some concerns about the nature of the program and its organization and other concerns about stepping on the toes of the ‘59s, the group decided that Michelle and Kevin would follow-up to gather more information and will share it with the committee.

The next call is scheduled for February 5.  

